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WINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Alicia Salisbury at 8:00 a.m. on February 6, 1995 in Room
13-S of the Capitol.

Members present: Senators Salisbury, Burke, Downey, Feleciano, Gooch, Harris, Hensley, Reynolds,
Swefies and Vidncksen.

Committee staff present: Lynne Holt, I egislative Research Department
Jerry Donaldson, Legislative Research Department
Bob Nugent, Revisor of Statutes
Betty Bomar, Committee Secretary

Conferces appearing before the commitiee:
George Gomez, Director, Workers” Compensation

Cxhers attending: See attached list

Upon motion by Senator Burke. Seconded by Senator Reynolds, the Minutes of the February 3. 1995
mesting were unanimously adopted.

Georee Gomez, Director of Workers Compensation proposed that the focus of the Kansas Accident
Prevention and Safety Program provided for in K.S.A. 44-5,104 be shifted from inspection of insurance
companies to voluntary compliance by employers. [t is suggested that the Department form a partnership with
insurance companies to perform the function of oversight and training and to utilize the expertise of the
Department s staff to a better advantage. It is anticipated that the Department would continue to review the
insurance company records as required by statute and to fulfill the statutory requirements of accident
prevention for the state self-insurance program; however, the greatest assistance would be given small
businesses. Small businesses are generally overlooked as it is more difficult to get insurance companies to
provide the necessary services and training at that premium level.

The Chair reviewed the intent of the legislation passed in 1993, and reminded the Committee of the
reason for the permissive wordage of the statute. Senator Salisbury raised a couple of concerns: (1) cost; and
(2) potential liability for the state. Mr. Gomez replied that the cost would be bome by the Division and it
would be only 2 matter of readjustment of funds: as to liability, this would have to be researched prior to a

Questions were asked Mr. Gomez as to whether the program was working and the yardstick by which
the program could be measured. Mr. Gomez responded that there was not 2 way in which the program could
he measured at this time, however, there are some national benchmarks that are being considered and should
be in place soon. He also acknowledged that there still exists a number of employers throughout the state
who are not aware of the assistance available for safety programs through either the insurance industry or the
Workers Compensation Division.

Mr. Gomez concluded his remarks by stating that his proposal has been submitted to the Secretary for

his review.
The Committee adjourned at 9-00 am.
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 7, 1995
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